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Dear Chevre,

What a month it has been. Back at the beginning of 
October, we came together in our sukkot, those fragile 
temporary dwellings in our “Season of Joy” which remind 
us of our ancestors’ journey through the wilderness. Days 
later, we learned that Hamas terrorists had attacked our 

extended community in Israel, and the sacred obligation to be joyful felt all-but 
impossible. As a community, we responded by coming together to support 
each other and to show our solidarity with Israel. Our weekly Shabbat morning 
services have taken on new meaning as we’ve created opportunities to seek 
guidance from our tradition, to process our thoughts and feelings, and to 
grieve the terrible, painful losses from this war. 

I have wanted so desperately for the past month to find the right words that will 
offer comfort and ease our spirits. As I worried about not having the right words 
to share with you, I remembered another time I felt at a similar loss. As a 
student chaplain at Brigham and Women’s Hospital, I often worried that I 
would say the wrong thing or not know what to say. I turned to my colleagues 
and friends for advice. Each person had their own “magic formula” for what to 
say when I first entered a patient’s room , but I knew none of the suggestions 
would work every time I met with patients and their families. 

As I continued my pastoral training, I learned that there was one thing that did 
work every time, and it was both easier and harder than I could have imagined. 

It’s true that sitting next to someone is not a physically demanding task. 
However, sitting next to someone who is in pain, whether physical or 
otherwise, and trusting that my presence is enough was enormously difficult. 
Even when I could not find words or when I knew that no words could help, I 
found that simply sitting with someone when they were in pain, physical or 
otherwise, could be enough. 

My presence did not cure anyone of their illnesses or make anyone’s sadness 
and anger disappear. However, being with people, even if I did not say 
anything beyond introducing myself, did seem to help them when they 
struggled. Often people would thank me “just for being there” or “for not letting 
them go through this alone.”

Rabbi’s Message continues on next page

The one thing that consistently brought comfort to 
the people I encountered was the gift of presence. 

Shabbat and Service Schedule
November 2023

Please check the website and Shavuon for the most 
current information. 

Friday, November 3
Candle Lighting  5:16 pm
Soup Shabbat  6:30 pm

Saturday, November 4
Parshas Vayeira
Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am
with Phil Platcow using Mishkan T’filah
Israel Chavurah 12:00 pm

Friday, November 10
Candle Lighting 4:08 pm
Peace Shabbat Evening Service 7:00 pm

Saturday, November 11
Parasha Chayyei Sarah
Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am
with Rabbi Ashira using Sim Shalom
Weekly Parasha Study 1:00 pm

Friday, November 17
Candle Lighting 4:01 pm

Saturday, November 18 
Parasha Tol’dot
Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am
with Rabbi Ashira using Mishkan T’filah
Weekly Parasha Study 1:00 pm

Friday, November 24
Candle Lighting 3:56 pm

Saturday, November 25
Parasha Vayeitzei
Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am
with Rabbi Ashira using Sim Shalom
Weekly Parasha Study 1:00 pm

https://www.templeemanu-el.org
https://www.TempleEmanu-El.org


RABBI’S MESSAGE

Rabbi’s Message continued from previous page

The truth of the importance of presence is deeply embedded in our 
tradition.  We learn,  time and time again, that we are not meant to 
be alone and we are, in fact, not alone. At the beginning of Torah, 
God says “it is not good for the human being to be alone.”* 
Throughout our spiritual history, God tells our ancestors that God 
will be with them. God promises to be with each of the patriarchs in 
Genesis. When Moses, in the story of the Exodus, expresses doubt 
about going to Pharaoh, God tells him that God will be with him. As 
the Israelites make their way through the wilderness, God travels 
ahead of them as a pillar of cloud by day and a pillar of fire at night. 
God’s presence is not only promised in the Torah but throughout our 
sacred text tradition. The Psalmist writes numerous times not to be 
afraid for God will be with us.

It’s ironic that, when we are in distress and in most need of support, 
it can feel most difficult for us to perceive God’s presence. We might 
doubt that those holy teachings apply to our experience, and we 
might feel as though we are alone. In those dark moments, I 
remember the time I spent with patients and their families in the 
hospital. When we sat together, embraced, and they shared about 
their experiences, something amazing happened. People who had 
been looking at the ground now saw each other and did not look 
away. People who had been crying individually now took turns or 
found themselves laughing at memories of happier times. Even 
though people still felt worried, scared, sad, or whatever else they 
felt, they also felt held, supported, and not alone.

The events in Israel this past month have been heartbreaking. I do 
not think I have the “right words” for this moment in history. What I 
would like to offer, in lieu of words, is the gift of presence. Even 
though the High Holidays and Sukkot are behind us, there are still 
many opportunities to be present with each other at Temple Emanu-
El this month. 

As promised, I will begin facilitating a class based on Rabbi Toba 
Spitzer’s book, God is Here: Re-imagining the Divine. We will meet 
on the following Sunday afternoons from 3:00-4:30 pm in 
Starensier: November 5, 19 and December 3, 10, 17. If there is 
interest, we might continue the discussion in the new year. You can 
read a description of the book and purchase a copy here:https://
bookshop.org/a/15414/9781250764492. It also is available as an 
audiobook at the Haverhill Public Library and in print form through 
the Minuteman Library Network. Each meeting will stand on its own, 
so you are welcome to come to any of the sessions regardless of 
whether you came to a previous one. I am excited to start this 
learning with you!

At the beginning of November, we will have two special gatherings. 
November 9 marks the 85th anniversary of Kristallnacht, the Night 
of Broken Glass. On Sunday November 12 at 3:00 pm, we will 
commemorate this tragedy and honor the memories of those we lost 
with a ritual based on the structure of a seder. As with our Passover 
seders, this Kristallnacht seder will have opportunities for all of us to 
participate. I hope we will be inspired from our people’s resilience 
through this act of remembering, and I look forward to journeying

from darkness to light with you. On Friday November 10 at 7:00 
pm, we will celebrate Peace Shabbat at which we will honor our 
military veterans for their service to our country.

For now, as the news from Israel continues to unfold, let us 
continue to pray for her safety and for peace in the region. Let’s 
add to the power of our prayers the gift of each other’s 
presence. I look forward to the blessing of coming together with 
you at Temple Emanu-El.

Bivracha,
Rabbi Ashira

* Genesis 2:18

COMMUNITY NEWS
WELCOME NEW MEMBERS

Zach and Wendy Lebowitz

MAZAL TOV

Phil Platcow on receiving the Keeper of the Flame award 
from the New England region of the Federation of 
Jewish Men’s Clubs for his involvement in and 
commitment to Jewish communities

Lynn Dreyfus-Martin on the birth of her granddaughter, 
October “Toby” Grace.

TODAH RABBAH

Morry Korinow for all his diligent work to make the food 
happen for hot dogs in the hut and to everyone who 
brought delicious dishes to share.
Mindy Harris, for leading us in fun and beautiful services
Amy Moldoff for her spirit-filled accompaniment
Joy Silvey for bringing a new and wonderful song to the 
community. 
To the many people who helped with our Sh’mini Atzeret 
and Simchat Torah services.
Joe Epstein for reading haftarah
Sandra Kassin-Deardorff and Joy Silvey for reading Torah.
Glenn Dickson and Michael McLaughlin of the Shirim 
Klezmer Orchestra which helped to lift our hearts
The Haverhill Police Department for their presence at 
Simchat Torah and for providing extra patrols.

Zoom techs, Sandra Kassin-Deardorff, Shoshana Dodge, 
Jenn Lampron and Joy Silvey

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Shalom Temple Emanu-El,

It is Cheshvan, so we can take a quick breather after the busy high holiday season, but before Chanukah starts.

At this time, our world is chaotic. Many of us are similarly struggling to come to grips with what is going on. More 
than ever, we find strength in our community and your presence in the Temple, at our events is so important 
(whether it be in-person or on Zoom). I encourage you to come to services, reach out to the Rabbi, Lisa, or I, and 
come to events the Temple is hosting. We can find comfort in the togetherness. At the High Holy Days, I 
discussed our needs in the Haverhill Jewish community, depending on our congregants for support. Support 
comes mainly in the forms of volunteering within our congregation as well as financial support, which affords our 

professional staff as well as building and activity costs. Within our Temple, we run a variety of activities and could not offer these without 
our committee chairs. Please take an opportunity to review the supplement at some time during these high holy days to see the 
committees that we have and the volunteers who chair them. These people are the lifeblood of our congregation, but they (and I) need 
your help. If you haven’t already, please consider giving to the annual HHD fundraiser.

Lastly, I want to remind you to please provide feedback on how we are doing and what you would like to see in our congregation. I 
welcome feedback on events, services, HHD, everything. Just a reminder that my email is president@templeemanu-el.org.

L’Shalom,
Jenn Lampron
Temple Emanu-El President

https://bookshop.org/a/15414/9781250764492
https://bookshop.org/a/15414/9781250764492
https://donorbox.org/donate-to-temple-emanu-el?default_interval=o
http://president@templeemanu-el.org.


UPCOMING SERVICES AND EVENTS MINDY’S MUSINGS

Dear Friends, 

I hope this reaches you well into a beautiful fall. 
Our classes have kicked off with a bang and the 
year is firmly underway.  We had a wonderful 
Apple Picking event for our first day of school 
and followed that up with a fabulous Hot Dogs 
in the Hut event to celebrate Sukkot this 

October. We also just hosted our first Torah Together Family 
Education event for our younger kids families with Rabbi Ashira.  
Thank you to Rachel Hanson for a fun multi-generational activity.  
Our kids are generating lots of great energy in the building on 
Sundays and we’re so pleased to be back as a community.  
Please have a look at what’s coming up in November. (Please 
note that we DO have Religious School on November 12th, on 
Veteran’s Day weekend): 

EMMAUS HOUSE FOOD DRIVE

Please help out the Emmaus House by bringing in special 
requested items for our Food Drive this November.

Food Items:
Adobo Seasoning

Maggi Seasoning Cubes
Fruit cups

Pasta Sauce
Rice

Mac & Cheese
Ramen

Cereal (Not Cheerios)
Sardines

Mayonnaise
Juice Boxes

Snacks
Canned Soup (not Chicken Noodle)

Beans
Apple Sauce

Salad Dressing
Toiletries:
Toothpaste

Other:
Bath Towels
Face Cloths

On November 19th, our elementary school kids will be heading 
over to Emmaus House for our annual field trip and to bring all 
the donations from the synagogue. Parents should drop off their 
kids at 9:00 AM, as usual, then return at 10:45 to carpool over to 
Emmaus House in downtown Haverhill. Details and instructions 
will be emailed to parents. 

THANK YOU!! 

Let me first wish a hearty Thank you to a number of folks who 
have helped us out recently: 

Morry Korinow – major thank you to Morry, the head of our PTO, 
for helping us out with a major food donation for Hot Dogs in the 
Hut and for being the grill master. Food was enjoyed by all! 

Amy Sherr – major thank you to Amy Sherr for helping as our 
volunteer coordinator and bringing some new faces back into the 
building on Sundays to help with Door Duty. We’re so happy to 
have Amy’s time and energy in bringing some new leadership 
back to Temple Emanu-El. 

Kim Callan, Karen Godek, Rachel Hanson and Amy Moldoff
major ongoing thanks to our teachers for all the love, compassion 
and time they give to our students. 

Gwen Larsen – for volunteering as our new Israeli Dance teacher 
on Sundays as a chug. The kids absolutely loved dance, and it 
brought some wonderful new experiences to them. 

Shoshana Dodge – who just kicked off our JPlay program for 
young families! 

Welcome New Families!

Cutler Family – welcome to Adam and Claudia Cutler and their 
daughter Maya and son Mateo

Lebowitz Family – welcome to Zach and Wendy Lebowitz and 
their daughters Delaney and Tovah

If you see the Cutlers or Lebowitz’s around the synagogue, 
please say hi and make them feel welcome in our community.

November School Schedule: 
Nov 5 – Religious School

Nov 12 – Religious School
Nov 19 – Religious School & Field Trip to Emmaus House, 

JPlay! for young families
Nov 26 – No Religious School – Happy Thanksgiving Weekend!

Looking forward to all our exciting events ahead this year and 
lots of great learning. 

Mindy Harris

https://zoom.us/j/648219501
https://zoom.us/j/951081160
https://zoom.us/j/648219501
https://bit.ly/Kristallnacht2023
https://
https://zoom.us/j/648219501
mailto:office@templeemanu-el.org
https://zoom.us/j/648219501
https://www.templeemanu-el.org/food-allergy-and-kashrut-policies.html


TEMPLE COMMUNITY

Temple Committees
Contact Lisa Anthony or any of the
chairs below to join a committee.

Adult Education Lynn Dreyfuss Martin
Anti-racism Karen Godek
Budget Judd Nathan
Chesed Sharyn Russell
Dues Kevin Miller
Fundraising In need of chair
HaSifriyah (Library) Paula Breger
House In need of chair
Investment Judd Nathan
Membership Outreach Shelly Gladstein
Music Rachel Hanson
PTO Alicia and Morry Korinow
Religious Practices Sandra Kassin-Deardorff
Religious School Shoshana Dodge
Renovations Kevin Miller
Security In need of chair
Social Scott Hannula
Social Action In need of chair
Trusts/Wills/Bequests In need of chair
Windows to the Future In need of chair

Happy Birthday!

David Belsky 
Donald Chabot 
Ronnie Cohen 
Lisa Desberg 
Fran Eisenman 
Miguel Goldfield 
Michelle Goldstein 
Vivian Gordon 
Michael Jacobson 
S.A. Calvin J. Koffman 
Angelina Lucia 
Rose Shwom 

Temple Leadership and Administration 2023–2024

Executive Committee

Jennifer Lampron President
Scott Hannula Secretary
Paula Breger Assistant Secretary
Judd Nathan Treasurer
Loren Goldstein Past President

Board of Directors

Shelly Gladstein 2024
Karen Godek 2025
Rachel Hanson 2025
Sandra Kassin-Deardorff 2024
Joy Silvey 2025

Temple Administration

Ashira Stevens, Rabbi RabbiStevens@TempleEmanu-El.org
Ira L. Korinow, Rabbi Emeritus RabbiK@TempleEmanu-El.org
Mindy Harris, Religious School Director RSDirector@TempleEmanu-El.org
Lisa A. Anthony, Executive Administrator Office@TempleEmanu-El.org
Lynn Dreyfuss Martin, Religious School Administrative Assistant RSAdminAsst@TempleEmanu-El.org
Sheila Brown, Bookkeeper Bookkeeper@TempleEmanu-El.org

978.373.3861 | www.TempleEmanu-El.org

DONATIONS

CANTOR MUSIC FUND
Amy and Ross Moldoff, in honor of Phil Platcow receiving the Keeper of the Flame Award from the New England region of the 
Federation of Jewish Men's Clubs
CLERGY DISCRETIONARY FUND
Shelly Gladstein, in loving memory of her mother, Jane Field, on her yahrzeit
Hedva and David Shikes, in loving memory of their parents, Melvin and Selma Shikes and Abraham and Rivka Rose, on their 
yahrzeits
DR. HAROLD S. COHEN AND FAMILY FUND
Ronnie Cohen, in loving memory of Gerda Kalman
SAMUEL & SOPHIE FLEET FUND
Pamela Manzi Healy, in loving memory of her grandfather Samuel Fleet and her aunt Beatrice D. Fleet, on their yahrzeits
BETTY AND LEO GOLDBERG FAMILY FUND
Carol Ann Goldberg, in loving memory of her cousin Steven Jonas and his wife Debra Jonas
BESSIE AND VINSON W. GRAD FUND
William and Laura Grad, in loving memory of his grandfather Paul Wilner, on his yahrzeit
MAX AND CLARE GREENSTEIN FUND
Joyce Cohen, in loving memory of her brother John Greenstein, on his yahrzeit
HIGH HOLIDAY FUNDRAISER
Ilana Hebborn
Jerold Zelinksy
Joseph Epstein
Ellyn E. Spencer
Barbara and Robert Berman
Wendy Wise and Donald Chabot
Gerald and Pearl Shyavitz
Leona Paul
Danial and Vera Goldberg
Sonny and Diane Forman, in appreciation of their High Holiday Honor.
JEWISH CONTINUITY FUND
Vivian Gordon, in loving memory of Anne Freedman
Sharyn Russell, in loving memory of Gerda Kalman
Pamela and Paul Davichik, in appreciation
GAIL AND RABBI IRA FAMILY CONTINUITY FUND
Rabbi Ira Korinow, in loving memory of his wife Gail Korinow on her yahrzeit
ALMA & GEORGE KLINETSKY FAMILY FUND
Elaine Gross, in loving memory of her father, George Klinetsky, on his yahrzeit and in loving memory of Gerda Kalman
BEN AND MOLLIE MERSHON FUND
Irma Mershon, in loving memory of her sisters-in-law Evelyn Lefkoff and Sylvia Mershon, and her brother-in-law J. Robert 
Mershon, on their yahrzeits
JEROME AND SELMA ROSENGARD FUND
Howard Ross, in loving memory of his father and mother, David and Susan Rosengard, on their yahrzeits.
MOSES SHYAVITZ FUND
Gerald Shyavitz, in loving memory of his mother, Madelyn Shyavitz, his grandparents Joseph and Lena Shyavitz and his aunt 
Shirley Thrope, on their yahrzeits
MAURAY AND DOROTHY TYE FAMILY FUND
Donald Tye, in loving memory of his father, Mauray Tye, on his yahrzeit
ALLEN M. TYE FUND
Theodore and Kate Tye, in loving memory of his father, Allen Tye, on his yahrzeit
YAHRZEIT FUND
Judy Kroner, in loving memory of her beloved brother Jack Greenbaum, on his yahrzeit
Anne Freedman, in loving memory of her father-in-law, Harry Freedman, on his yahrzeit

mailto:office@templeemanu-el.org
mailto:RabbiStevens@TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:RabbiK@TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:RSDirector@TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:Office@TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:RSAdminAsst@TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:Bookkeeper@TempleEmanu-El.org
https://www.templeemanu-el.org
https://donorbox.org/donate-to-temple-emanu-el
https://donorbox.org/donate-to-temple-emanu-el


Vivian Gordon, in loving memory of her father-in-law, Dorr L. Gordon and her uncle Albert Zeltzer, on their yahrzeits.
Daniel Gordon, in loving memory of his grandfather Dorr L. Gordon, on his yahrzeit
Rhonda Spencer, in loving memory of her mother, Aida Edelstein Beden and her grandmother Laura Edelstein, on their yahrzeits
Michael Beden, in loving memory of his grandmother Aida Edelstein Beden and his great grandmother Laura Edelstein, on their 
yahrzeits
Alice Merkrebs, in loving memory of her father, Herman Merkrebs, on his yahrzeit
Marilyn Winer, in loving memory of her husband, Arthur L. Winer, on his yahrzeit
Carol Shube, in loving memory of her father, Martin Bendetson and her uncle James Kurland, on their yahrzeits
Irving Freedman, in loving memory of his grandparents Max and Ella Wilner and his aunt Ann F. Levine, on their yahrzeits
Roberta Speranzo, in loving memory of her mother, Jennie Mysel, on her yahrzeit
Brenda Wineapple, in loving memory of her father, Irving Wineapple and her grandmother Fannie Silverman, on their yahrzeits
Rhoda Feldman, in loving memory of her mother, June Feldman, on her yahrzeit
Michael and Amy Sherr, in loving memory of his father, Jerome Leonard Sherr, on his yahrzeit
Roberta Glazer, in loving memory of her husband, David Glazer, on his yahrzeit
Brian Gordon, in loving memory of his mother, Betty Lou Gordon and his aunt Ethel Lisker, on their yahrzeits
Merton Greenstein, in loving memory of his mother, Bessie Greenstein and his wife, Eileen Greenstein, on their yahrzeits
Marilyn Goldberg, in loving memory of her mother, Esther Gerstein, on her yahrzeit
Ron Weiss, in loving memory of his grandfather Harry Smith, on his yahrzeit
Karen Godek, in loving memory of her father, Steven Goldberg, on his yahrzeit
Elaine Lenotte, in loving memory of her father, Peter Isaacson, on his yahrzeit
Merrill Mezikofsky, in loving memory of his father, William Mezikofsky, on his yahrzeit
Robin Zaremba, in loving memory of her father, Samuel Jacobs Tobias, on his yahrzeit

DONATIONS CONTINUED

To receive help in your time of need,
call one of the following LHH coordinators:

 Rabbi Stevens 978.373.3861
 Sharyn Russell 978.372.5777
 Lisa Anthony 978.373.3861

Trusts, Wills, and Bequests

If you are interested in discussing
gift and naming opportunities, please contact

Rabbi Stevens (RabbiStevens@TempleEmanu-El.org)
or 

Lisa (office@TempleEmanu-El.org).
Thank you!

It is a widely observed Jewish tradition to 
commemorate the passing of a loved one by 
memorializing those that have departed with a 
yahrzeit plaque on a dedicated memorial wall.

At Temple Emanu-El, these plaques are lit on the 
yahrzeit, or anniversary of death, and for Yizkor 
services.

Plaques are inscribed with the name of the 
deceased in both English and Hebrew as well as 
the date of the person's death. They are available 
to view whenever the sanctuary is open.

The one-time cost of the plaque is $300. To 
purchase a plaque in honor of a departed loved 
one, order online or contact Lisa or Rabbi Stevens 
at 978.373.3861.

Honor Your Father and Your Mother

November 3 & 4
20th of Cheshvan
Morris Bakerman
Marlin Cohen
Nellie Cohen
Dora Cohen
Rosalie June Engel
Manuel M. Epstein
June Feldman
Robert Harnch
Rabbi Abraham 
Jacobson
Mildred Kniznick
Barton Kotzen
Thomas Kroner
Robert Livingston
Fredrick Myers
Susan Rosengard
Barney Segal
Lena Shapiro
Samuel Shapiro
Madelyn Shyavitz
Joseph Wekstein
Arthur Winer
Albert Zeltzer

November 10 & 11
27th of Cheshvan
Herbert Berkovich
Abraham Blustein
Paul Samuel Brindis
Florence Casten
Belle Curtis
Sylvia Delaney
Corinne Finkel
Philip Gladstein
Lillian Goldinger
Roslyn Karelis
Israel Kolsky
J. Robert Mershon
Herman Milhendler
David Rosengard
Marika Steir
Norman Stimmel
Paul Wilner

November 18
5th of Kislev
Maurice Alper
Max Banner
Delma Barr
Jean Bloomfield
Esther Brown
Louis A. Cohen
Lena Cohen

Esther Cowan
Bernice Engel
Dorothy L. 
Feigenbaum
Ida Fingold
Rebecca Freedman
Max Freedman
Frances Freedman
Charles Frischer
Anne R. Goldberg
Frances Goldfield
Samuel Goralnick
Samuel Harris
George Klinetsky
Mitchell J. Koffman
Gail Korinow
Morris Leavitt
Amelia Katz Markson
Eva Moskovit
Joan Newton-Dixon
Dora Pamis
Lena Pinchesky
Malvin Pollack
Eda Rabinovitz
Lillian Robotnick
Harriet Rosenthal
Abraham Servetnick
Gertrude Shwom
Anna Stimmel

Allen Tye
Michael 
Warshawsky
Ella Wilner
Ray Wineapple

November 25 
12th of Kislev
Mollie Alman
Bessie Apteker
Pearl Banks
Abraham Berman
Celia Wilner Cohen
Harold Edelstein
Alice Epstein
George Fine
Sadye Glagovsky
David M. 
Greenberg
Rachel Halpern
Arthur Hirsch
Herman Kahan
Rachel Kahn
Mollie Sarah 
Kaplan
Faye L. Koffman
Frances Mysel
Evelyn Nadine 
Russman

Eva Salovitch
Murray Schultz
Fannie Shohet
Joseph Shyavitz
David Sulman
Jacob Wise

REMEMBERING THOSE AT YAHRZEIT

https://donorbox.org/donate-to-temple-emanu-el
mailto:RabbiStevens@TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:office@TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:rabbistevens@templeemanu-el.org
https://form.jotform.com/201625393119150


COMMUNITY

We are a welcoming, diverse, Reform, sacred community
committed to embracing and implementing the principles of tikkun olam.

Through prayer, study, and social interactions,
we honor and share our Judaic values across all generations.

Sacred Hearts Food Pantry
13 Carleton Avenue, Bradford

Drop off
Monday–Friday (8:00–11:00 am)

Pick up for Haverhill residents in need
Monday, Wednesday, and Friday (8:00–11:00 am)

Sacred Hearts Parish Food Pantry serves 1,000–
1,200 families each week. Many families in our 

area are now out of work and 
facing financial crisis. The 
Sacred Hearts Food Pantry 
gives a helping hand to those 
in need. 

Please consider donating 
nonperishable food items.

MONTH AT A GLANCE

November 3 Soup Shabbat  6:30 pm
November 4 Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am
 Israel Chavurah 12:00 pm
November 5 Religious School 9:00 am
November 8 Executive Committee Meeting 7:00 pm
November 10 Peace Shabbat Evening Service 7:00 pm
November 11 Shabbat Morning Service  9:30 am
 Weekly Parasha Study 1:00 pm
November 12 Religious School 9:00 am
 Kristallnacht Seder 3:00 pm
Novermber 15 Religious Practices Meeting 7:30 pm
November 18 Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am
 Weekly Parasha Study 1:00 pm
November 19 Religious School 9:00 am
 J-Play 9:30 am
 Emmaus House Field Trip 11:00 am
November 25 Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am
 Weekly Parasha Study 1:00 pm

November

mailto:lherzl@gmail.com
https://www.ruthshouse.org
https://emmausinc.org


514 Main Street
Haverhill, MA 01830

978.373.3861

Temple-Emanu-El-in-Haverhill-MA

templeemanuelhaverhill

twitter.com/TempleEmanuLHav

youtube.com/@Templeemanu-elhaverhill

Your ad could be here!
Contact

office@TempleEmanu-El.org

for details.

PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS

TOLL FREE: 866.99.DEPOT
LOCAL: 603.222.9066

Got a “Trashy” Question?
For an answer or FREE price quote!

Visit us at www.DumpsterDepot.com

Waste Recycling Services
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